ANNETTE GLANCKOPF ASHTON

2747 Bryant Street

Palo Alto, Ca 94306

DATE: 

August 7, 2006

MEMO TO: 
Palo Alto City Council

TOPIC:
Informational Report on Emergency Preparedness

We are pleased to see this report on your top priority item, finally in the eight month of year, but are concerned that it is untimely and not well organized. From the Palo Alto resident’s perspective, the report is inadequate.   

We can do better. We should do better. This memo is to address this report and ask council to implement several recommendations. First and foremost, we urge that a mayor’s task force/red ribbon committee be convened to make specific recommendations to advance this important council priority


We, residents, have gotten the message loud & clear after watching the horrible disasters across our country (9-11, Katrina etc) and our city (floods) as well as listening to the media that we will need to be independent for up to 7 days following a major disaster. We know that “Chance Favors Those Who Are Prepared".

With these thoughts in mind, in February 2006 PAN (Palo Alto Neighborhoods)*  formed a committee to address Emergency and Disaster Preparation.  We have held five meetings with active participation from over 29 stakeholder groups, including Lytton Gardens and Channing House.  The objectives of our committee are:
· Prepare neighbor-to-neighbor, block-to-block, community-to-community by developing plans for each neighborhood 
· Get neighbors to know their neighbors
· Get neighborhoods to work together, apart from, but in sync with PANDAs 
· Develop standards  (best practices) across the city for neighborhoods including standard forms, data capture, data bases and mapping      
· Determine individuals who have specials needs - elderly, disabled, children etc
· Decide how to communicate up the line as well as receiving information down the line
· Strengthen ties between the neighborhoods and the city
My own priority is to encourage the development of a web of block captains and phone trees across the city so that residents can immediately be informed of any urgent developments. 
 
The PAN committee has taken action on several items. They are:

· We are establishing a clear Definition of Block Captain and developing an organization chart of how emergency/crime roles fit within the neighborhood and the city. At our committee meetings, it was clear that residents need a clear definition of potential roles. More importantly we need to understand our potential responsibility to protect ourselves and our neighbors against crime.  We need to know what best practices will allow us to support each other when disaster or emergency strikes. Many feel that there is a disconnect between Fire & Police in this discussion. 

· We are surveying residents on the need for timely communications for crime/disasters/emergencies occur. PAN wants to be involved with an early warning system. Since 2002, PAN has suggested specific improvements that would improve the city process of notifying residents of crime/disasters/emergencies. We have not seen major improvements in this area.  We have been invited to join a focus group on the new teleminder system at the conclusion of the process rather than as an integral stakeholder in the decision-making itself.   The need for timely notification is escalating.  You will recall the armed robber who fled through south Palo Alto neighborhoods without any notification to residents of the impending threat to their safety.  

· We have offered to edit & finalize the document called "Neighborhood Emergency Plan Guide" which we have not been involved with heretofore. 

There are some tools that are available should be critical components of a comprehensive preparedness plan. They should be used for maximum efficiency in emergency response.
1. Citizen Civilian Corps (CCC): With some pressure from participants, staff has instituted a survey among stakeholders to determine future direction.  The CCC should be a vital part of city preparedness and this group should seek grant funds for local efforts.

2.  Local Use of the County Medical Volunteers for Disaster Preparedness.  We could use this program to establish a local network of retired medical personnel as well as other clinical professionals who would supplement paramedic and hospital resources and who could lend their expertise in time of need.

On Pandemic Flu: It is hard to determine the completeness of the plan from this extract, but I do not see a robust plan for the neighborhoods. Everyone who is seriously interested in this topic should read the book by John Barry, “The Great Influenza: The Epic Story of the Deadliest Plague in History”  We do need to establish network of communicators and supporters in every block or apartment complex. For me the question is not IF it is WHEN, a new virulent disease will emerge without previous knowledge of the epidemiology, the pathology, or the pathogen.


In conclusion: PAN’s requested action items are: 

1. Establish a mayor's task force on EP: a Red (for emergencies) Ribbon Committee  
2. Recognize in an official way the 27 neighborhoods <www.paneighborhoods.org>.  Palo Alto’s neighborhood associations need to have a primary role in communication efforts. The Planning & Transportation Department has embraced this concept. We recommend that the city acknowledge our DEFINED neighborhoods and not use the utility or real estate maps. We will present an updates map showing the neighborhood boundaries, as we recognize them. Additionally it is important that the Fire Department redraw the districts to recognize the population explosion in south Palo Alto. (District 4 should stop at Loma Verde, District 3 should go to Alma) 
3. Fund the neighborhoods in our efforts to develop awareness of emergency preparedness issues and foster our work to develop webs of neighborhood block captains. Resources are needed to print flyers and have them distributed city-wide. CCC could obtain grant monies to this end. 

4. As Council Members, act as evangelists, as emergency preparedness champions.  Talk to everyone including the media about the need to be aware, prepare, become a block captain, and take other steps to improve public safety. 


Thank you for taking steps to advance this top Council priority.
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Annette Ashton:  PAN, Disaster/Emergency Preparation Committee Chair

* PAN is independent umbrella group for Palo Alto neighborhoods whose purpose is to enhance communications and mutual support, thus enabling neighborhoods and residents to act in unison with a common voice, or individually, on local concerns.

